DRAFT

At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 17th of September 2012

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Lynn Warren, Business Owner in the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On # 5A   Inter-Governmental Letter Agreement with City of New York Regarding Water for the Future

Add On # 11B ANIMAL CONTROL: Part Time Animal Control Officer 

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments of this agenda.


5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $2,471,432.06, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

A. (ADD ON) Inter-Governmental Letter Agreement with City of New York Regarding Water for the Future

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this agreement is for the construction of a replacement tunnel under the Hudson River from the Town of Newburgh to the Town of Wappinger, New York for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap. The site for this project is located off of Route 9W, where the City of New York will be digging for the western portion of this project. The project involves major construction with digging underground and involves another municipality. New York City went through a Site Plan process with the Planning Board. 

The Planning Board indicated that there should be an Inter-Governmental Agreement with the City of New York addressing the litigation issues that were identified in the environmental review process for the project and building code provisions as well as fees, bonds, and other forms of securities, which are requirements of the site plan approval.   

The agreement was prepared by the City of New York and has been reviewed by Rider, Weiner and Frankel and Mr. Donnelly’s office. The Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, the Supervisor of Code Compliance and the Planning Board consultants reviewed the agreement. They are now presenting the agreement to the Town Board for their review. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Inter-Governmental Letter Agreement with City of New York regarding water for the future - shaft 5B Construction project our file No. 800. (B) ( ) (2012). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said it is his wish that the Town Board had more time to review this agreement before making a decision.

Councilwoman Greene agreed with Mr. Woolsey.

AMENDED MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to amend his motion subject to the review of the blasting agreement and the final sign off of the Town’s consultants. After the Town Board reviews the agreement and has had interaction with Mr. Taylor they will bring this matter back for a future meeting for approval. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6. (7:00 P.M.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Superseding Tax Levy Cap

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper advertising and postings been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of the public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since September 11, 2012. It was advertised in the Sentinel on September 11, 2012 and the Mid Hudson Times on September 12, 2012.

MOTION was made at 7:13 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth said in 2010 New York State enacted a Tax Levy Cap for municipal governments which included Towns and school districts. The Town of Newburgh adopted a local law to override the Tax Levy Limit in 2011. This Local Law protects the Town in the event that there is a difference in the interpretation between the Taxation Department, who wrote the Law and the Controllers Office, who interprets the Law. This Local Law insures that there will not be any fines incurred by the Town. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board and the public if they had any questions.

Councilwoman Greene is in favor of this local law because it protects the taxpayers and the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh did stay below the Tax Cap last year and it is the Town’s intention to stay under the Tax Cap this year. 

There were no further questions. 

MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law Article 3-C and Providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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7. PRESENTATIONS:  Conklin Services & Dominion Energy Group—Solar Power Installations

Jude Gaucho, from Dominion Energy Group (DEG) which is an affiliate of Conklin Construction which has been in business in Newburgh since 1932, came before the Town Board. Dominion Energy is a solar alternative energy company.

Mr. Gaucho said their company did a preliminary feasible study on several Town buildings that have been identified by Supervisor Booth and the Town Engineer. There are grants available through the State of New York along with certain grants available through upstate New York that allows them to offer a free 50 kilowatt solar system on three Town identified buildings.   

There are three E’s to their proposal. They are as follows:

· The invoices were analyzed for the Town’s electrical charges. DEG will save this government agency approximately 35% of the current rates that is generated through solar energy at a fixed rate for 15 years. At the end of 15 years the equipment will be turned over to the Town.    

· The solar energy generated makes a positive environmental impact. 

· DEG would provide a kiosk providing education for the public.

DEG will provide the feasibility study, structural engineering of the facility buildings, the installation, the maintenance contract, warranty and maintenance work on a go forward basis. There will be no out of pocket cost to the Town. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Osborne which three Town buildings are being considered for this project.

Mr. Osborne said based on the review of the Central Hudson billing the three buildings that have been identified are the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant, the Public Services Building and Police Headquarters. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Gaucho what the rate per kilowatt would be to the Town.

Mr. Gaucho said they would have to review the Town’s utility bill before they could give the rate. He said there are two parts to the electric bill. First is supply and the second is delivery. The Town’s bill would be lower than they are currently paying and after 15 years the Town will be generating free power. The system life is between 20 and 25 years. 

Councilman Bello said the system is a 50 kilowatt solar array with approximately 200 solar panels. He asked if the solar panels will fit on the buildings identified or will they be placed on a rack. 

Mr. Gaucho said they have done a feasibility study and it appears that the panels will fit on the buildings, if not they would be put in a solar farm. 

Councilman Bello asked if a load study has been performed on the buildings to assure that they can withstand the weight of the panels. 

Mr. Gaucho said that is part of the feasibility study and an engineer will make that determination. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Gaucho what other municipalities have installed this solar system from DEG. 

Mr. Gaucho said there have been numerous municipalities but the one most familiar is NYSERTA Headquarters, located in Albany. Mr. Gaucho said he would be pleased to share their resume with the Town. 
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Councilwoman Greene said she has concerns with the weight of the panels and asked what type of structural changes the Town would have to make to the three buildings that are being considered. 

Mr. Gaucho said it would depend on the type of roof the buildings have. A qualified engineer will inspect the roofs to guarantee they are safe with the weight of the panels and wind tolerance. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if DEG has discussed this project with any of the local fire departments in regards to fire safety.

Mr. Gaucho said they have worked with fire departments and have discussed the ingress and digress of the layouts with the companies. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Gaucho to provide the layout information with the Town. 

Mr. Gaucho said the solar panels are warranted and insured throughout the duration of the power purchase agreement. The Town would buy the power generated by the solar system from DEG reducing the Town’s power bill to the local utility. 

Councilman Piaquadio verified that the Town would pay DEG 35% less than we are currently paying Central Hudson. He also inquired about the grant mentioned and how much of the project it would pay for.  

Mr. Gaucho said after they have reviewed the Town’s utility bills he would be able to present the Town with a more accurate estimate. The grant is through NYSERTA and the grant has recently been increased based on kilowatt hours. The amount of the grant would be between $65,000.00 and $70,000.00. 

Councilman Woolsey asked who would be responsible if there is damage to Town Roads during the installation of the panels. 

Mr. Gaucho said if there is damage to the roads due to the solar installation it would be covered by their insurance coverage. 

Mr. Osborne asked what the next step is without a commitment by Town Board. 

Mr. Gaucho said the steps would be as follows:

· A fiscal inspection of the buildings and a shade anyalis. 

· Sharing the Power Purchase Agreement.

· Finalizing the price.

Mr. Gaucho said September 30th would be the ideal final approval date for this project. 

Mr. Taylor suggested that the Town consider the following:

· An environmental Assessment Review and an Assessment under SQRA will have to be done.

· The agreement provides for this agreement to convey easement rights for access to the buildings. Since the Town of Newburgh is a municipality that phrase will have to be taken out of the agreement.  

· There may be Homeland Security requirements which will specify who will be allowed on the roofs, what is allowed to be done and whether or not they are allowed in the buildings. 

· At the end of the lease term an assurance that the panels will be removed if the Town decides that they no longer want them.  

The Town Board all agreed that this matter should be discussed at an Audit Workshop Meeting before making a decision. 
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The Town Board agreed to give the Central Hudson bills to Dominion Energy Group to prepare a cost analysis at their cost and also allow them to inspect the buildings that will house the solar panels.        

8.
INTRODUCTION OF LOCAL LAW FOR ADULT ORIENTED BUSINESSES

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town said the Town Board discussed this matter at the September 5th Audit Workshop Meeting. There was a resolution passed regarding the Secondary Effects Related to the Operation of Adult Oriented Businesses Preliminary to the possible drafting of a local law. 

The Town Board then authorized Rider, Weiner & Frankel Law Office, located in New Windsor, New York, to proceed with the proposed Local Law. 

Jeff Scully, Assistant to the Town Attorney, said the proposed local law is an amendment to the Zoning portion of the Town Code. The Town of Newburgh has the authority to regulate the time, location, and the manner within reason of the operation of Adult Oriented Businesses. The Town does not have the authority to regulate the content. Care has been taken in drafting this local law to insure that only the manner and location within reason of the operation of Adult Oriented Businesses is regulated. The proposed local law would add definitions for what is an adult oriented business. An adult oriented business is defined as any type of establishment that offers adult material or adult entertainment to the public. Adult materials and adult entertainment are those that are characterized and emphasized by depiction of nudity or certain specified sexual activities or certain emphasized anatomical areas which are further defined within the law itself.

Mr. Scully gave the following overview of what the law does. 

· There are restrictions as to where adult oriented businesses can be located in the B, IB or I zoned districts in the Town of Newburgh.

· The separation requirements are:

· Adult oriented business must be located at least 1000 feet from the boundary line or a residential district as well as sensitive sites which are schools, public parks, places of worship and recreational   facilities. All of the mentioned must have existed before September 5, 2012

· Adult Oriented Businesses must be at least 500 feet apart

The Town Planner has calculated that approximately 41% of the Town of Newburgh, which is opened to commercial establishments, would be available for Adult Oriented Businesses to locate.  

The second major portion the Adult Oriented Business Local Law for the Town of Newburgh requires that adult oriented businesses that do not meet with the location or separation requirements must cease operating within 2 years of the effective date of the Local Law. As a subsection of this Local Law it allows an adult oriented business to apply for an extension of the 2 year deadline. The application would be made to the Zoning Board of Appeals. They would have to demonstrate that an investment has been made and there is a need for additional time of the 2 year period to recoup their investment.      

The Town in drafting this Local Law is not intending to regulate the content of adult oriented expression. The Town considered including the following in the separation requirements, but decided to reject them.

:

· cemeteries 

· establishments that serve alcohol beverages

· consider a prohibition on nudity or live entertainment offered by an adult entertainment businesses 

· adult entertainment businesses be required to have a license

· dedicate additional police resources and enforcing criminal provisions and public nascence laws  

The Adult Oriented Local Law that was drafted leaves open amply alternative avenues for communication of adult messages and content offered by adult 
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businesses. It is the least intrusive message of regulating the location and the manner of operation, but not the free speech content. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to provide for the Regulation of Adult-Oriented Business is a Type 1 Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to provide for the Regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses and Calling Public Hearing on October 15, 2012 @ 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to provide for the regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses and presented to County and Town Zoning Departments and the Planning Board. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. ASSESSOR – CERTIORARI SETTLEMENTS:

A.  American Tower 1-1-37, located on Orchard Drive

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for no reductions in assessed value for 2006 and 2007, a reduction in the assess value for 2008 by $48,173.00 from $180,000.00 to $131,827.00, for 2009 by $36,600.00 from $180,00.00 to $143,400.00 for 2010 by $16,000.00 from $164,000.00 to $131,827.00 and for 2011 by $10,220.00 from $190,000.00 to $179,780.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special District and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $1,230.57.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 1-1-37 American Tower Corp. (Route 300/Orchard Drive), Index Numbers 2008-8306, 2009-7532, 2010-8041 and 2011-7590. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Land Investment Group 34-2-98, located on New Road

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2009 by $32,073.00 from $165,000.00 and for 2010 by $12,978.00 from $165,000.00 to $152,022.00 with no reduction for 2011. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $484.88.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 34-2-98 Land Investment Group (F.K.A. 17K Property) New Road, Index Numbers 2009-7642, 2010-7163, 2011-6587. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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C. Corbell, LLC  and/or Confinance, Inc. 60-3-29, located on Route 300 

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for no reductions in assessed value for 2007, 2009, 2010 and 2011, and a reduction in the assessed value for 2008 by $90,300.00 from $3,047,500.00 to $2,957.200.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special District and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $968.92.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 60-3-29.11 Corbell, LLC and/or CONFINANCE, INC. (Route 300/Union Avenue), INDEX NUMBERS 2007-6944, 2008-16521, 2009-17062, 2010-8542 and 2011-7090. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

D. A & A Food Systems 60-3-54, located on Route 300

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2010 and 2011 by $168,900.00 from $677,300.00 to $508,400.00 and for 2012 by $140,775.00 from $677,300.00 to $536,525.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $3,868.64. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 60-3-54 A & A Food Systems, Inc. d/b/a Perkins Restaurant and Bakery (NYS Route 300/ Union Avenue), INDEX NUMBERS 2010-8177, 2011-7216, 2012-_____. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

E. 17k Property Group, LLC 89-1-28, located at 261 Route 17k

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2009-2012 by $440,000.00 from $1,740,000.00 to $1,300,000.00 for all four years. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire Districts, for the reductions will be approximately $15,045.76.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 89-1-28 17K Property Group, LLC (Route 17K) INDEX NUMBERS 2009-7640, 2010-7150, 2011-6588, 2012-____. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

F. Segali 90-1-2, located at SW corner of Rt. 17k and Arbor Drive

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for a reduction in the assessed value for 2009, the only year petitioner filed by $73,694.00 from $230,000.00 to $156,306.00.The refund liability for the Town, not including Special District and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $6832.01.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 90-1-2 Philip E. Segali and Elaine J. Segali (NYS Route 17K and Arbor Drive), INDEX NUMBERS 2009-8414. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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G. Carroll’s Corporation #3008 95-1-23, located on Route 17k

Supervisor Booth said this settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for 2008 by $196,000.00 from $525,000.00 to $328,200.00 for 2009 by $180,400.00 from $525,000.00 to $344,160.00 for 2010 by $131,400.00 from $525,000.00 to $393,600.00 and for 2011 and 2012 by $97,800.00 from $525,000.00 to $427,200.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $6,779.84.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 95-1-23 Carrols (NYS Route 17K), INDEX NUMBERS 2007-6743, 2008-7848, 2009-7632, 2010-7160, 2011-6574, 2012 ____, The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

A.    Interfund Transfer for Water Distribution & Water Supply

Supervisor Booth said the Town Engineer is requesting two budget transfers:

>  
The first transfer is to cover the unanticipated cost for meter replacement for broken or failed water meters that were identified during meter reading.  There is a new technology in place and the Water Department is aggressively pursuing meter change-out.

>
The second transfer is to cover the cost of the recently approved Water Chemistry Analysis & Treatment Optimization Study. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the budget transfer dated September 10, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:



FROM




Amount



Interfund Transfer






9902-0900



$100,000.00



TO



Misc. Expenses

8340-0499 $ 47,400.00

Consultants

8330.0472



$ 52,600.00



            The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B.    Bid Advertising for Loader Backhoe

Supervisor Booth said the Highway Superintendent has requested to go out to bid for a loader backhoe. This item was approved in the Highway Department’s 2012 budget. Supervisor Booth asked Councilman Woolsey if he approves of this request.

Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion that the Highway Supervisor and the Head Mechanic should review and discuss the specs and qualifications of this bid before it has board approval. 

It was the decision of the Town Board to postpone this item and bring it back at the October 1, 2012 Town Board Meeting. 

C.    Budget Transfers for Highway Department

Supervisor Booth said this transfer is necessary to cover the shortages in the Medical and Workers’ Comp accounts to cover claims submitted. 

It was the overall decision of the Town Board to postpone this item and bring it back to the October 1, 2012 Town Board Meeting. 
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11. ANIMAL CONTROL:  

A. T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Officer, to pay veterinarian services invoices submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital, in the amount of $1,077.48. The funds will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. (Add On) Part Time Animal Control Officer 

Supervisor Booth said one of the part time Animal Control Officers is only able to schedule herself for one day per week. He is asking for approval to fill the unused part time hours at Animal Control.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Chief of Police Michael Clancy and Animal Control Officer Chantel Haight to interview for another part time Animal Control Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Supervisor Booth said this meeting is the last meeting of the summer schedule. Starting October 1st the Town will be on a regular meeting schedule. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, September 29th from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. The Receiver of Taxes will also be open at that time. 

Mr. Zarutskie said there will be a free rabies clinic on Saturday, October 13th at the Town of Blooming Grove Highway Department from 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  

13. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked the public if they had any comments or question.

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said he would appreciate if Conklin Services would give preference to American made solar panels. He also suggested the  backhoe to be purchased be American made.  

Mr. Corbin also asked when the material for the Adult Oriented Businesses introductory Local Law will be available.

Mr. Taylor said the information is currently on the Town’s Website. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions or comments. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:23 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.             .

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

